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IPPN Submission to Joint Oireachtas Committee 08/09/2003


Irish Primary Principals’ Network – General Observations

POSITIVE POINTS TO WELCOME

1)
The overall objective of the Bill is a noble one.

2) 
Section 42 – the provision of qualified privilege is welcome.

3) 
The role of parent is clearly set out.  Under Section 5, if a parent refuses to have an
assessment carried out and the child’s rights are being compromised the matter may
be referred to the Circuit Court for adjudication.  

4)
The Bill attempts to balance the rights of pupils with disabilities with those without same.
MAIN AREAS OF CONCERN

1)
The definition of “educational disability” as it stands is too restrictive i.e. it would seem to
             exclude children who are assessed as being dyslexic. Section 1.
2)
The role of Special Educational Needs Organizer (SNO) needs to be more clearly defined 
and adequately resourced. Section 24 of the Bill is quite inadequate. 
The Special Needs Organizer should under Section 3 and be responsible for 

(a) Facilitating the preparation of Education Plans.

(b) Facilitating and carrying responsibility for the assessment of children who fail to achieve their   potential under the initial education plan as specified in Section 3.

3)
The role of the Principal will be significantly expanded under statute as a consequence of its defined functions in this Bill under 

Sect. 3

Preparation of Education Plan

Sect. 5

Assessment under Sect. 3

Sect. 8

Content of Education Plan

Sect. 10

Review of Education Plan 

Sect. 11

Appeal in relation to the Education Plan

Sect. 14

Planning for future Education Needs.


The enhanced responsibilities of principals envisaged in this Bill will involve statutory requirements and deadlines. These will have a serious impact on the role of the principal in catering for the needs of children with disabilities and the time that will need to be committed.  This will constitute a significant change in the role of the principal teacher in all schools and will have a profound consequence for the 75% of principals who are also full time class teachers. 


4)
Section 3 Appeals board
The National Council for Special Education will inevitably be inundated with requests for assistance in drawing up individual education plans (IEPs) and this may result in a huge workload ultimately leading to appeals by parents and schools.  The broadening of the Role of Special Needs Organiser to facilitate the preparation of IEPs and the organisation of assessments, could on the other hand remove this strain on the National Council for Special Education and consequently the need for appeals.
5)
The National Educational Psychological Service (NEPS) must be adequately staffed and resourced if this Bill is to bear fruit. 

6) Appropriate professional development must be provided for both teachers and principals.  

7) The resources needed must be made available

Unless the above issues are addressed meaningfully both in the legislation and in subsequent budgeting, this Bill will merely raise expectations for all of us concerned with the needs of persons with educational disabilities, and deliver little if any meaningful improvement of services. 
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